
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

SUFFIELD ATHLETIC 

HALL OF FAME 
P.O. Box 314 

West Suffield, CT 06093

 

 

June 1, 2017 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
The Suffield Athletic Hall of Fame will be holding the Fran Aniello Memorial Golf Tournament on Saturday, 
September 30, 2017.  The purpose of the event is to raise funds for annual Scholarships given to one male and 
one female Suffield resident who is a graduating student athlete at Suffield High/Suffield Academy.  The 
proceeds also help to defray the costs of the Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony that honors Suffield’s finest 
athletes. 
 
Much of the success of the tournament comes as a result of the generous donations from the community.  The 
Hall of Fame Committee would be most appreciative if you would participate in our fund raising efforts by playing 
in the tournament, sponsoring a hole, or donating a raffle prize.  Enclosed is a flyer with the details for playing in 
the golf tournament. 
 
Options for sponsorship are as follows: 
 
              Gold Medal Sponsor -- $500 or more -- Sign on a tee box with Gold Medallion 
              Silver Medal Sponsor -- $200 - $499 -- Sign on a tee box with Silver Medallion 
              Bronze Medal Sponsor -- $100 - $199 -- Sign on a tee box with Bronze Medallion 
 
Any donation of $25 or more and any raffle prize donation will be listed on our Sponsor Board at the tournament. 
 
Please send any contributions to the address listed at the top of this page. If you are sponsoring a tee, please be 
advised that we must have your information for the tee sign by September, 15, 2017. 
 
If you have any questions about this wonderful community event, or if you are donating a raffle prize that cannot 
be mailed, please contact one of the Hall of Fame Committee Members listed below. 
 
For more information about the Suffield Athletic Hall of Fame, including biographies of all the past inductees and 
a form to nominate a Hall of Fame candidate, please visit www.suffieldathletichalloffame.com.  The next induction 
ceremony will take place November 18, 2017. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Suffield Athletic Hall of Fame Committee 
    
Heather Casinghino 860-254-5822 casinghino@cox.net 
Kathy Bielonko 860-668-1466   kathy.bielonko@cox.net 


